
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
March 19, 2009 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building, Fourth Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, Utah 84114 
 
Attn: Julie P. Orchard, 
 Commission Secretary 
 
RE: Docket No. 07-2035-01, Order No. 90-2035-01 
 PacifiCorp’s 2007 Integrated Resource Plan (IRP) 
 
Dear Ms. Orchard: 
 
In an informational filing, specifically a letter to the Public Service Commission of Utah 
(Commission) dated June 11, 2008, and PacifiCorp’s 2007 IRP Update, PacifiCorp requested 
that the Company file its next IRP March 31, 2009, and that the filing date be permanently 
modified to March 31 of each odd-numbered year.  Given that the letter and the 2007 IRP 
Update were filed for informational purposes only, and that no action was required or taken by 
the Commission, consistent with Utah Admin. Code R 746-100-3.A.(1)(b), PacifiCorp deems it 
appropriate to notify the Commission of its change in schedule pertaining to the filing of its IRP.  
 
PacifiCorp will now be filing its next IRP (2008 IRP) May 29, 2009.  The circumstances that led 
to the change in schedule are (1) that PacifiCorp needs additional time to finalize its 2008 IRP, 
and (2) to provide sufficient time to parties to review the 2008 IRP before filing it with the 
Commission.  During a discussion with the Division of Public Utilities (Division) in which 
PacifiCorp indicated that it planned to file the 2008 IRP at the end of April 2009, the Division 
indicated that it needed a minimum of 30 days to review it before PacifiCorp files it with the 
Commission.  In deference to the Division’s request, PacifiCorp has set May 29, 2009 as the date 
in which it will file its 2008 IRP.  The Company also intends to file the 2008 IRP with other state 
commissions on that date. With the exception of this year, PacifiCorp still intends to keep March 
31 of each odd-numbered year as the permanent filing date for its IRP.   
 
It is respectfully requested that all formal correspondence and Staff requests regarding this filing 
be addressed to the following: 
 

Yvonne R. Hogle 
Senior Counsel 
One Utah Center 
201 S. Main Street, Suite 2300 
Salt Lake City, UT  84111 
801.220.4050 
801.220.3299 Fax 
 



  

By E-mail:     datarequest@pacificorp.com 
 
By regular mail:    Data Request Response Center 
      PacifiCorp 
      825 NE Multnomah, Suite 2000 
      Portland, OR 97232 
 
If there are informal inquiries concerning this filing, please contact Pete Warnken, Manager 
Integrated Resource Planning at (503) 813-5518 or Dave Taylor, Utah Regulatory Affairs 
Manager at (801) 220-2923. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Yvonne R. Hogle 
Senior Counsel 
 
cc: Service List 07-2035-01 
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